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Dear Mr. Morrison, Mr. Dwyer, Mr. Cote, Ms. D’Amours-Gauthier, Mr. Clark, Ms. Dumond: 
 
RE: NPC File # 149359 [Char Habitat Restoration near Kugluktuk, Nunavut] 
 
The following works and activities have been proposed in the above-noted project proposal: 

1. Undertake scientific research and ecological restoration of stream channels at two locations selected by the 
community of Kugluktuk to facilitate the fall migration of Arctic Char and reduce the number of stranded fish. 
Specific project activities include: 
 Removing boulders and finer substrate from the mainstream channels using pry bars, with larger 

boulders winched towards the bank using an ATV (on-shore) with flexible winch cables. 
 Potential use of non-explosive boulder breakers on select boulders when they cannot be removed by 

pry bar or winch, or when the channel cannot be appropriately diverted around them. 
 Boulder breaking will involve drilling holes into the boulder using a manual rock drill, and inserting a 

non-toxic compound (e.g., Dexpan, Dexpan-Canada) that expands as it hardens, creating pressure that 
cracks the boulder. Pieces will be disposed of with boulders and substrates.  

 Unused Dexpan will be transported to Kugluktuk for disposal at Hamlet facilities. Boulders and 
substrates removed from the stream channels will be deposited on hard-packed substrate and where 
substrate is unlikely to be transported by spring runoff.  

 In areas where widening or braiding of the river channel occurs, directional weirs will be constructed 
from small boulders and on-site materials.  

2. Collection of water and fish samples to support larger research project efforts. 

Keith Morrison 
Manager, Impact Assessment 
Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) 
P.O. Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 
By email: kmorrison@nirb.ca; info@nirb.ca    
 
Mosha Cote 
Manager-Research Liaison 
Nunavut Research Institute  
P.O. Box 1720  
Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0  
By email: mosha.cote@arcticcollege.com 
 
Geoff Clark 
Director, Lands, Environment & Resources 
Kitikmeot Inuit Association 
P.O. Box 360, Kugluktuk, NU X0B 0E0  
By email: dirlands@kitia.ca 
 

Richard Dwyer 
Manager of Licensing 
Nunavut Water Board (NWB) 
P.O. Box 119, Gjoa Haven, NU X0B 1J0 
By email: richard.dwyer@nwb-oen.ca 
licensing@nwb-oen.ca 
 
Veronique D’Amours-Gauthier 
Senior Fisheries Protection Biologist 
Fisheries and Oceans Canada (DFO) 
5204 50th Ave, suite 301, Yellowknife, NT X1A 1E2 
By email:veronique.damours-gauthier@dfo-mpo.gc.ca; 
fisheriesprotection@dfo-mpo.gc.ca 
 
Amanda Dumond 
Box 309 
Kugluktuk, NU X0B 0E0 
By email: kugluktuk@krwb.ca 
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3. Location: Kitikmeot Region; [Nakyoktok River (Richardson Islands) and Kimikyoak River (Read Island)].  
 
A complete description of the project proposal reviewed by the NPC can be accessed online using the link below. 
 
The Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) has determined that this project proposal is outside the area of an applicable 
regional land use plan. The project proposal requires screening by the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) because 
it does not belong to a class of exempt works or activities set out in Schedule 12-1 of the Nunavut Agreement.  
 
By way of this letter, the NPC is forwarding the project proposal to the NIRB for screening.  Project materials are 
available at the following address: 
https://lupit.nunavut.ca/portal/project-dashboard.php?appid=149359&sessionid= 
 
This decision applies only to the above noted project proposal as submitted.  Proponents may not carry out projects 
and regulatory authorities may not issue licenses, permits and other authorizations in respect of projects if a review 
by the NPC is required. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (867) 983-4640. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Solomon Amuno, PhD 
Senior Planner 
Nunavut Planning Commission 
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